FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 1, ISSUE 11

Cundiff's Inauguration Set

President Lynn Cundiff will be inaugurated during an installation ceremony scheduled for Saturday, May 8 at the college. Chancellor Propst will be on hand to officially install Dr. Cundiff as the second president of Floyd College.

A committee has been formed to coordinate activities for the inauguration which will span three days--May 6, 7 and 8. Committee co-chairmen include Jerry Shelton, chairman, Division of Health, Physical Education and Recreation, Jim Cook, professor of History, and Sandy Briscar, public information officer. Committee members include Tom Berry, chairman, Division of Business, Sarah Burkhalter, assistant director of public service, Dondra Casey, assistant professor of language arts, Mardean DeShazo, president, SGA, Mary Louise Lever, chairman, Floyd College Foundation, Harold Pressley, director, Physical Plant, Judy Sims, associate professor of speech, and Richard Trimble, professor of mathematics.

Dr. Cundiff chose to have an inauguration in order to showcase the college, and to bring a large number of people to campus. The committee is charged with planning events which will involve all students, faculty and staff, as well as alumni, community leaders and educational leaders.

Last Call for European Tours

Time is running out on your opportunity to visit Europe this summer with one of two programs coordinated by the college.

The "Rome, Georgia to Rome, Italia" tour coordinated by Jo Anne Starnes will visit London, France, Switzerland and Italy June 14-28. Limited space is available, but a \$250 deposit is needed immediately to reserve your space.

Jim Cook's Alpine Splendor tour, scheduled to begin July 28, will include stops in Geneva, Munich, Salzburg and Vienna. All payments for this tour (approximately \$1,600) are due by March 1.

College credit is available for each tour.

Facility Usage Studied

Jo Anne Starnes, professor of English, is heading a committee to study the use of college property by outside groups. Other committee members include Riley Evans, coordinator of intramural sports, Kathy Washington, director of accounting services, Sarah Burkhalter, assistant director of public service, Ken Weatherman, associate professor of physical education, Harold Pressley, director, Physical Plant, Leigh Callan, associate professor of biology, Phyllis Weatherly, director of guidance services, and Vivian Benton, assistant to the academic vice president.

Faculty and staff members are invited to attend the committee's meetings or to contact a member of the committee if you would like to give input on the subject.

Meeting times are Thursday, February 11, 18, March 11 and April 1, at 2:30 p.m. in the President's Conference Room.

February 5, 1993

olks

Keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers: Jerry Shelton who is in Redmond Regional Medical Center recovering from a heart attack; Judy Sims who will have surgery on February 11, Sam Doss, a member of the Floyd College Foundation, who is recuperating at home following surgery.

Congratulations to Angelyn Strucher, instructor in physical education, and her husband, Mark on the birth of their third daughter, Keri, who was born January 30.

Welcome the following new employee: Susan Bishop, circulation assistant in the library. Susan is a Rome native and is returning home after living some years in Dallas, Georgia.

Philip Dillard, chairman, Division of Humanities, is one of two references in Georgia listed in the Grammar Hotline Directory for the United States and Canada. The booklet is published annually by Tidewater Community College in Virginia Beach, Virginia.

Kevin Scott, a hearing impaired student at Floyd College, placed first in the Roman Challenge Open Karate Championship January 30.

Lctivities

The State AA Wrestling Tournament will be held on campus February 12-13.

A "Science Expo" will be held for approximately 60 McHenry School fifth graders Friday, Feburary 12, 8:30 a.m.-12 noon. The students will participate in physics, chemistry, anatomy, and biology lab demonstrations. Leigh Callan, associate professor of biology, is coordinating the activities. Floyd College is a "Partner-in-Education" with McHenry School.

Bill Boling, Jr., an alumnus of Floyd College, currently has on display in the library an exhibit of 26 color photographs titled Western Line. The photographs are of landscapes and wilderness areas in Wyoming, Oregon and Washington and were taken during visits to the west in 1992. There will be an opening reception for the exhibit Thursday, February 11, at 6:30 p.m. The public is invited to attend.

The "Piano Magic Play By Ear Workshop" for those who always wanted to play the piano but never had lessons, or hated the lessons they took, will be offered Thursday, February 25, by the Public Service and Continuing Education Office. The course is for any adult (16+) who wants to learn to play the piano in the shortest amount of time without reading music. The cost of the class is \$35. To register call 295-6324.

Reminder: In-service workshops will be held Monday, February 8. Each department should be represented at each session. The schedule includes: Dealing With Change, 9-11 a.m.; Dealing With Difficult People, 11 a.m.-12 noon and 1-2 p.m.; and Telephone Techniques, 2:15-4:30 p.m. All sessions will be held in B-200.

A Senior College Probe
Fair will be held Friday, February
12, 10 a.m.-1 p.m. At least 25
senior colleges from Georgia,
Alabama and Tennessee will be
set up in the Student Center to
talk with our students about
transferring to their colleges.

The Public Service and
Continuing Education Department and the Greater Rome
Chamber of Commerce will host
the High School Leadership
Rome V Education and Graduation program Saturday, February
20, 9 a.m.-3:30 p.m. on campus.
Workshops will be held throughout the day and the graduation
ceremony will begin at 3 p.m.
State Representative Buddy
Darden will be the graduation
speaker.

The Student Activities
Office is sponsoring the unique comedy of Derique McGee in
"Slap Stick" Thursday, February
11, at 12 noon in the Student
Center.

!!!THE WINNER!!!

"Access to the Future"
has been selected as the Floyd
College slogan by the president
and vice presidents. Approximately 25 slogans were submitted. Thanks to all who participated!

Floyd College Folks & Features is published biweekly on Friday. Information should be typed and submitted to the Public Information Office by noon Tuesday before publication.